U.S. Department of Justice

Civil Rights Division
NDH:ANF:RG3 Freedom of Information/Privacy Acts Branch - BICN
16-00360-F : 950 Pennsylvania Ave., NW

Washington, DC 20530

Via Electronic Mail Only

Mr. Larry Beaver JAN 26 2017
P.O. Box 1946

Key West, FL 33041

CRB@cityofkeywest-fl.gov

Dear Mr. Beaver:

This is in further response to your July 10, 2016, Freedom of Information Act request,
received by the Civil Rights Division’s Freedom of Information/Privacy Act Branch on August
3, 2016, seeking access to records regarding a letter sent from the Civil Rights Division to Chief
Donald Lee of the Key West Police Department.

After review of the responsive Civil Rights Division documents, I have determined that
the documents may be released to you subject to the excision of the names and other identifying
information of private citizens, pursuant to 5 U.S.C. § 552 (b)(7)(C) since disclosure thereof
could reasonably be expected to constitute an unwarranted invasion of personal privacy. I have
also determined that access to some of the documents should be denied pursuant to 5 U.S.C.
§552(b)(5), since the records consist of attorney work product and include intra-agency
memoranda containing pre-decisional, deliberative material.

In addition, this office located documents that originated with the Federal Bureau of
Investigation (FBI). Pursuant to Department of Justice regulations, 28 C.F.R. § 16.1 et seq., a
copy of your request and the responsive documents has been referred to the originating agency
for review and a direct response to you. Any questions you may have concerning this referral
should be directed to the following individual:

David M. Hardy, Chief
Records/Information Dissemination Section
‘Records Management Division
Federal Bureau of Investigation
170 Marcel Drive
Winchester, VA 20534



-

I hope the Civil Rights Division has been of some assistance to you in this matter.

dom of Information/Privacy Acts Branch
Civil Rights Division



